
Lady Captains NoƟces Tuesday 3rd October 

 

First of all I would like to thank Pat for taking the reins in September. Did it bring back a few 
memories? 

Today was the annual Ladies Open. 20 teams played in beauƟful weather although a liƩle wet 
underfoot aŌer the thunder storms yesterday. 

The winning score of 77 pts by the team from Berkhamsted, was the only score under par. We 
received many compliments from the players both about the course and the food. An 
interesƟng comment from two individuals saying, ‘if I decide to leave my club I would certainly 
consider joining here’!! 

 



Thank you to the team of helpers that made the event happen today. There are too many to 
menƟon individually and I would worry I had leŌ someone out. However, I have to menƟon 
Gill Tavener for the hours of work she puts in through the year organising this event, Ginny 
and Linda for organising the raffle, which despite the lower entry number raised £400. The 
halfway house was amazing again, so to anyone who contributed food, helped to serve it and 
David Henson for erecƟng the gazebo, thank you. Last but not least thank you to all of you for 
giving up your Tuesday golf to help raise money for our charity and the ladies secƟon.  

Next week’s compeƟƟon is the Anniversary Trophy, a medal drawn in divisions. Sunny 
compeƟƟon days may come to an end soon, my weather app predicƟng 21 – 23 deg. for both 
Saturday and Tuesday so please make the most of it. Don’t let a medal put you off! The winter 
eclecƟc has started so you could make a promising start to that. 

Today I was handed an invitaƟon from Chesfield Downs GC to enter a Charity 9-hole 
compeƟƟon with a two-course lunch for £22 per head on Thursday 23rd November starƟng 
from 9.44am. This is an individual stableford compeƟƟon in aide of Stand-by-me, 
bereavement support. The entry form and informaƟon poster will be on the desk in the locker 
room or email me for further informaƟon. 

Good luck to those playing in the Monty Marshall Trophy on Thursday. Apologies for my 
absence but I shall be aƩending Joan Maeer’s funeral, a past lady Captain and a lady I have 
known and admired for probably in excess of 65 years. 

All the best 

Jane 

AcƟng Lady Captain for October 


